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Head Teachers Comments 

Dear Parents/Carers 

We have enjoyed another very 

busy but successful year at 

Bank View. At the start of the 

academic year, we opened our 

Speke site and 60 new year 7s 

joined us.  It has been amazing 

to watch those students flourish 

in their newly adapted 

environment where they have 

been taught and supported by 

our highly skilled staff. 
 

The opening of Speke has also 

given pupils from Fazakerley and 

Croxteth the opportunity to 

benefit from the space and the 

facilities there such as the 

sports hall and the playground 

equipment. This will continue 

next year when phase 2 of the 

works at Speke are finished and 

we have access to all the 

specialist rooms. 
 

All the students across all 3 

sites, have enjoyed so many 

lovely activities this term 

including sports day, our music 

concerts, the school show 

'Charlie and the Chocolate 

Factory’. The show captivated 

all the students with the 

actors' amazing performances, 

the singing, the band, the 

videos and the props. 

 

I am delighted to be able to 

tell you that we also achieved 

the Leading Parent Partnership 

Award, the details of which can 

be found later in the 

newsletter. The governing body, 

school leaders and all staff in 

school know and understand how 

important the relationship is 

between school and home. It is 

by having strong, positive 

relationships with our families 

that we achieve the very best 

outcomes for students. I would 

like to take this opportunity to 

thank you all for your support, 

it is greatly appreciated by 

everyone in school. 
 

When I reflect on the year, 

there are so many highlights not 

least the leavers assembly and 

the prom, when all our efforts 

over the years come to fruition 

and we watch our students make 

their next step towards 

adulthood. The reason for so 

many highlights and the 

progress students make across 

the academic year is that we 

have such wonderful students 

and staff. On behalf of the 

governors, the leadership team, 

and parents/carers I would like 

to thank every member of staff 

for all their hard work and 

dedication. 



  

Moving forward, we will continue 

to develop our provision and our 

offer so that we meet the 

needs of all our students. We 

are a school that never stands 

still and always looking outward 

to ensure the highest quality of 

education for all. 

 

As we break for the summer, 

the activities never stop! A 

group of students are going with 

staff next week to London to do 

a tour of the Houses of 

Parliament.  
 

I wish you all a wonderful 

summer and we look forward to 

seeing the students return in 

September. 

 

Juliette Gelling 

Thank you and Goodbye! 
Thank you and goodbye to Miss 

Keating, who leaves us today. Miss 

Keating has made a fantastic 

contribution to the school, and she 

will be sorely missed.  

 

Goodbye and thank you too, to 

Miss Diop, Mr Brown, Jonathan, 

Louis and Nicolene 

 

We wish all the staff leaving the 

very best for the future.  

OPAL- Congratulations 
We began our OPAL journey in 

September 2022, and it has been 

an amazing experience ever since! 

OPAL has completely revitalised 

our playtimes, making play an 

integral part of the school day. 

We are thrilled to announce that 

in June 2024, we were awarded 

the OPAL Platinum Award!  

 
The Platinum Award is highly 

prestigious, representing the 

highest recognition an OPAL-

practicing school can achieve. Our 

OPAL mentor, Ben, was deeply 

impressed by our children and the 

remarkable impact OPAL has had 

on them.  

We would like to take this 

opportunity to extend our 

heartfelt thanks to everyone 

involved. The staff have been 

outstanding, embracing significant 

changes to the school day with 

enthusiasm and adaptability. Our 

parents have been fantastic, 

whether by donating loose parts 

for play or handling the occasional 

muddy uniform. Your continued 

support means the world to us. 

And, of course, we must celebrate 

the children. Their transformation 

has been truly impressive, and 

they have navigated the many 

changes with resilience and joy.  

The difference OPAL has made is 

phenomenal. Our children are 

happier, more sociable, and more 

resilient. With the freedom and 



  

responsibility that comes with 

OPAL playtime children are 

returning to the classroom happier 

and more ready to learn. This 

journey has truly been a 

remarkable one for everyone 

involved.  

 
Football 
On Friday 24th May, Bank View 

High football teams took part in 

two entertaining games of seven-

a-side football at Archbishop Beck 

School, finishing off with a 

Champions League final shootout. 

Bank View High and Archbishop 

Beck students mixed in together. 

"Dortmund" beating "Real Madrid" 

in a thrilling game. Our third 

successful fixture against 

Archbishop Beck this year was an 

excellent way to end the half-

term. The students had plenty of 

fun and can all be proud of their 

performance. 

 

S.T.E.M Day 
Bank View students enjoyed a 

challenging and busy day of 

S.T.E.M activities hosted by CGI. 

Virtual reality headsets, Escape 

Room, Marshmallow Tower building, 

Careers guidance talk and a tour 

of Albert Dock. 

The positive behaviour and 

attitude of our students was 

commented on by CGI staff.   

Organiser of the event Jess 

Brandwood emailed.  

‘I am so glad that the students 

enjoyed themselves and it is nice 

to see some students carrying on 

activities once they got back to 

school! I have sent this feedback 

to CGI also along with the 

pictures. 

I am hoping to do more of these 

events with CGI in the future, I 

will definitely let Bank View know 

when we have more opportunities’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

Shakespeare North 

Playhouse 
Year 7 had a fantastic trip to the 

Shakespeare North Playhouse. We 

had a tour of the three theatres, 

and we found out a lot of 

interesting facts. We also had a 

drawing workshop where we got to 

design our own portrait. Year 7s 

had a great day out! 

 
Careers Week 
Our second careers week of the 

academic year took place this 

term. Pupils across school took 

place in visits, assemblies and 

activities linked with careers.  

Visits to John Moores University 

and Edge Hill University gave 

pupils a taste of what to expect 

of higher education and visits to a 

local Police station and Fire 

Station showed pupils some of the 

uniformed service careers 

available. 

In school visits from fashion 

designer Kirsty Doyle and ex pupil 

James Smith who is now a personal 

trainer and boxing coach inspired 

pupils and the careers hub loaned 

us their VR headsets to enable 

virtual workplace experiences from 

the classroom. 

Planned visits by Angling 4 all and 

Youredge apprenticeships are still 

to take place in school and our 

primary pupils had a 'dream job 

day'. 

The week was rounded off by 

members of staff who visited 

classes to talk about their many 

previous job roles and the skills, 

qualities and qualifications needed 

for those roles. Some of the 

highlights were the staff who had 

led Sea World tours for visitors, 

experienced multiple Camp America 

summers and one teacher who had 

worked as a Christmas Elf! 

  

  

Maths 
We've had another fantastic term 

for Maths at Bank View, with 

pupils actively participating in 

learning and educational visits. 

Year 11 students have completed 

their exams, and we are excited 

for Year 10 to begin their 

qualifications. To support their 

progress, we will offer additional 

intervention lessons during lunch on 



  

Tuesdays and Thursdays and after 

school on Wednesdays. If you 

would like your child to attend, 

please contact the school office. 

Our Maths curriculum has been 

enriched through functional skills 

activities, including several 

educational visits that place Maths 

in real-life contexts and connect 

to career opportunities. 

 

 

Spanish 
What a great year we’ve had in 

the Spanish department!  

The options group all worked very 

hard towards achieving their entry 

level 3/level 1 qualifications. Once 

the assessments were completed, 

we started looking at cultural 

aspects of Spain and Spanish 

speaking countries. We looked at 

the tradition of piñatas and then 

had a go at making our own. We 

also learned about some of the 

festivals that happen in Spain, 

such as la Tomatina, were people 

throw tomatoes at each other! We 

then learned about tapas and tried 

some… delicious.  

 
Year 7   

Year 7 have learned how to 

describe people and had great fun 

creating faces and writing 

descriptions independently!  

 
Year 8  

Year 8 have been learning how to 

give weather forecasts.  There was 

some great independent writing 

completed this half term.  

 
Year 9 

Year 9 have been studying my 

favourite topic, holidays!  We have 

been using retrieval games to help 

memorise vocabulary. And 

produced some fabulous sentences 

saying what we are going to do 

using the future tense  



  

 
Primary 

Primary have been learning the 

names of clothes and how to 

describe the colour of them. This 

has involved some tricky grammar 

knowledge, but they have all done 

well. We made some washing lines 

for the wall and designed our own 

outfits.  

 
Base 
Base 1 and 1a/1b have been 

learning how to say what they 

which school subjects they like and 

have designed their own 

timetables! 

 

 

 

Science   
Year 7 

In year 7 with Mr McGrath 7A 

have been looking into Space and 

the Earth's place in the solar 

system. We have raised some 

great discussions about the size of 

space and whether life could exist 

elsewhere! We then moved on to 

the cycles of our moon and how 

that impacts of life on Earth, 

before finishing by looking at how 

eclipses happen! 

With Mr Crook year 7 have looked 

into the relationship between acids 

and alkalis and their place on the 

PH scale. There has been some 

amazing experimental work done in 

class and year 7 have done 

themselves proud this term! 

Year 8 

Year 8s this term has learnt about 

the life cycle of a plant and the 

importance of photosynthesis. We 

have discussed not only how 

critical photosynthesis is to plants 

but also how it impacts on our life 

by providing us with oxygen and 

removing carbon dioxide! 

Year 8 have gone on to look into 

particle reactions and the 

different factors which affect 

rate of reactions. They have also 

looked into electromagnets and 

where they are seen in the real 

world such as picking up cars in 

the scrapyard! 

Year 9 

In year 9 we have been studying 

the Earth's atmosphere and the 

constituent parts of the earth 



  

such as the troposphere and 

heliosphere. We have discussed 

the Earth's tectonic plates which 

has linked nicely into some the 

geography lessons! The class was 

fascinated to look into Pompeii and 

to see that some of the remains 

have stayed intact since the 

eruption! 

All year groups have had the 

chance to witness and take part in 

some excellent and exciting 

experiments from Mr Crook in the 

last couple of weeks, the class 

rocket has been a real favourite! 

             
Year 7- Tourism 

Year 7 have been investigating the 

topic of Tourism. Firstly, they 

researched tourism in the UK, we 

looked at The Lake District and 

how tourism is impacting the area 

both positively and negatively. 

Pupils were interested to find out 

the damage caused by tourism, so 

they evaluated ways to reduce the 

negative impacts. We then 

researched various tourism 

destinations around the world 

before focusing our study on the 

continent of Africa. We corrected 

any common misconceptions about 

Africa and they investigated the 

types of holidays available in 

Africa from beach holidays to 

safari holidays and city breaks. 

Year 8- People and protests  

Year 8 have investigated what life 

was like for women in the early 

1900’s. They found out that men 

could vote in public elections, but 

women couldn’t and that parliament 

was completely ruled by men. We 

have studied how the 

suffragists tried to change this by 

campaigning for equal rights for 

women. However, the Suffragists 

were not successful and needed to 

change tactics. We then compared 

the Suffragists to the 

Suffragettes and research their 

impact on women’s suffrage. 

Year 9- Climate change 

Year 9 have been investigating the 

evidence, causes and impacts of 

climate change. They have been 

looking at the importance of 

reducing the impacts of climate 

change and the impact climate 

change will have on the planet if 

we don’t act now. We have some 

real eco worriers in school. 

Music 
The Expressive Arts Department 

would like to congratulate and 

thank all the performers and staff 

who helped create this summer's 

show - Charlie & The Chocolate 

Factory. Everyone involved had a 

great time and it was a smash hit! 

Well done all & have a fab 

summer! 

 



  

English 
This summer term, year 9 have 

been studying the play, 'Journey's 

End' by R.C. Sherriff. They have 

enjoyed looking at different WW1 

medals and discovering what 

trench life was like for the 

soldiers. They spent a spent a lot 

of time researching the historic 

context of the play and hearing 

about the military tactics and 

attacks of the British trenches in 

St. Quentin, France. They enjoyed 

reading the play and watching 

scenes from WW1 to help with 

their understanding of the war.  

 
Sensory Circuit  
Sensory circuit has grown from 

strength to strength in the past 

12 months. Children are taught 

strategies which help them 

regulate both during the circuit 

time and in lessons. We are very 

fortunate to have lots of amazing 

equipment for our circuit and 

welcoming manikin Bob & Tony to 

the circuit has been great for our 

older pupils. In September we look 

forward to continuing our sensory 

circuit and welcoming all our new 

pupils to join.   

  

 

Primary 1 

Primary One having been learning 

all about staying safe during our 

topic ‘fun in the sun’. 

 

We have been learning about safer 

strangers, road safety and sun 

safety and practicing these when 

out in the community.  

The children have been working 

hard in bucket therapy and have 

planned picnics, made ice cream 

sundaes and packed bags to go to 

the beach. 

We all loved our trip to Gullivers 

World and had lots of fun in the 

play areas and on the different 

rides. 

 

Primary 2 
Wow! What a busy summer term 

it’s been! Primary 2 have enjoyed 

excursions out, a trip to the fire 

station, a trip to Gulliver’s World 

and learning about castles. We 



  

have special ‘Goodbyes’ to our 

classmates who are leaving us- 

Sonny and Harley and we wish 

them lots of love and happiness in 

their new schools. We have spent 

transition time with some of our 

new staff for September and we 

are all looking forward to a lovely 

rest over the Summer!  

 

 
Primary 3 

This half term, Primary 3 have 

been busy writing, drawing and 

mixing potions! The children 

thoroughly enjoyed the class trip 

to Lush Liverpool, where they were 

emersed in a range of sensory 

activities mixing and making 

different products. They have also 

written fantastic spells and 

instructions using Mighty Writer. 

Pupils have also enjoyed exploring 

structures and designing and 

making a mini green house.  

Primary 3 also had a wonderful 

day visiting the two cathedrals in 

Liverpool; where they explored 

each setting and took part in a 

scavenger hunt.  

Pupils have also enjoyed Sports 

Day, A Day of Welcome, RSE 

Day, watching performances and 

Careers Week this half term. 

Primary 3 had a fabulous day at 

Gulliver's world for their end of 

year reward trip.  

 

 

 
Primary 4 
Primary 4 have had quite the 

exciting last half term, from trips 

to the Museum, Sports Day, 

weekly Forest school and swimming 

sessions! This term, we have been 

very creative; making canopic jars 

in Art and 3D pull along buggies in 

DT. We enjoyed designing our 

creations, making them, and then 



  

testing their functionality. We 

certainly have some future 

designers on our hands! 

In History, we have learnt all 

about the process of 

mummification, and have ourselves, 

removed organs and mummified 

Barbie dolls! 

I would like to thank Primary 4 for 

all their hard work this year! It 

has been such an enjoyable year 

of teaching and I feel incredibly 

grateful to be going off on 

maternity leave with such a full 

heart! Good luck and keep on being 

superstars, every one of you!! 

 

 
Primary 5 
This half term we have had so 

much fun finishing off our ‘Tomb 

raiders’ topic and travelling back in 

time to ancient Egypt. In English, 

the children have been writing a 

newspaper report all about the 

discovery of Tutankhamun’s tomb. 

The children loved exploring all the 

ancient artefacts they would have 

discovered. They have built their 

very own step pyramids using sugar 

cubes and mummified barbies just 

like the Egyptians would have done 

thousands of years ago. We have 

been lucky enough to take part in 

our school sports day which the 

children really enjoyed. To finish 

off our topic we took a trip to the 

World Museum to explore the 

ancient Egyptian artefacts. Make 

sure to check out Seesaw to see 

our amazing work from this half 

term.         

 

 
Year 8 
A few photos from Gulliver's world 

this year.  

Year 8 also visited Southport and 

had a great day of fun exploring 

the park, arcades and even 

enjoying a Nando’s. 

 



  

  
Food Technology 
Congratulations to the Year 11 

pupils who completed their GCSE 

course in Food Preparation & 

Nutrition, it took a lot of time & 

effort, but we got there. The 

pupils celebrated with a full 

English breakfast cooked for them 

by the staff. 

 
The new year 7 pupils visited 

school for the Transition Day & 

enjoyed making Fruit kebabs in the 

Food room as part of their day.  

Base 1 
English 

We have been finding out lots of 

information about the Titanic in 

English and we been writing our 

own diary entries and letters 

pretending that we were 

passengers on the ship!  We even 

had a trip to the Maritime Museum 

to find out more about the Titanic! 

We learnt so much we had to stop 

off for a McDonald’s lunch! 

Maths                            

Base 1 have been exploring 

fractions this half term. Pupils 

focused on halves and quarters and 

even cut up cakes for practice! We 

have also been learning to tell the 

time and Base 1 have been 

amazing at it! 

Science 

Our science topic is all about 

materials and we have been 

discussing solids, liquids and gases. 

We did some experiments to 

explore dissolving and saturation!  

Humanities 

We have been exploring coastlines 

in Geography this half term. We 

took a trip down to look at the 

coast and we have done lots of 

practical activities to explore 

erosion and sand dunes! 

Art 

In Art, our topic has been 

Photography. We have loved taking 

pictures, especially when we took a 

trip to the dock and saw a cruise 

ship. Pupils have taken fantastic 

photos, and I can’t wait to see the 

finished collages.  

Self-Care 

Base 1 have been taking part in 

weekly self-care sessions with 

hand massages, hair care, relaxing 

music and mindfulness. It has 

certainly, been a highlight of our 

week!  

Sports Day 

We had so much fun on sports day 

this year! We even won 2nd place 

for our class flag! 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Base 1C   
Base 1C in Speke have had a 

lovely term - exploring the Port of 

Liverpool and looking at different 

boats. We had a lovely trip to 

Sandy Road Cafe were the 

children picked breakfasts from 

the menu and paid for them. In 

Citizenship we have been thinking 

about the role of Police men and 

women, exploring the items they 

need to help them in their job.  In 

music we have been listening to 

music from Liverpool and using 

instruments to find the beat 

 

 

Base 3 
This term in Base 3 we have 

focused on building key life skills. 

Children have been learning how to 

make choices and know that 

choices can have consequences, 

how to follow a shopping list and 

spend money in shops, how to use 

self-service checkouts, how to 

borrow a book from the library, 

how to select appropriate clothing 

for the weather, and how to make 

themselves drinks and snacks. We 

celebrated our friends in year 11 

moving on to their next phase of 

education by taking a trip to the 

bowling alley and arcade. It was a 

great day out for all involved. 

Have a wonderful summer, Base 

3!   

 

 
6th Form 
Summer reward trip - June 2024  

In recognition of all their hard 

work completing exams and meeting 

course work deadlines, our sixth 

formers enjoyed a day in New 

Brighton. The day began with a 

hearty brunch at the Seahorse, 

followed by a game of laser quest 

and bowling at Riverside Bowl. A 

great day was had by all!  



  

 
Duke of Edinburgh expedition  

A group of sixth form students 

attended a residential at Bibby's 

Farm on 24th June to complete the 

Expedition section of their Duke of 

Edinburgh Award.  Each student 

was expected to plan and complete 

the expedition whilst practising 

their life skills for the whole 

stay.  Although challenging, the 

residential was a huge achievement 

with everyone successfully 

completing it.  Well done sixth 

form!         

 
Neurodiversity-Visits to Edge Hill 

University and Liverpool John 

Moores.  
A group of 6th form and Year 9 

students attended a 

Neurodiversity university visit on 

9/7/24 and are due to attend 

another on 16/7/24. Students 

discussed university life with Edge 

Hill students and took part in a 

campus tour. They also 

participated in a skills session 

workshop and explored varying 

options of how they could make 

steps to progress from school to 

university. Students also really 

enjoyed eating lunch on campus 

with the university students. 

Fantastic    

 

 
A group of 6th form and year 9 

pupils attended a neurodiversity 

workshop day at Liverpool John 

Moors University. Pupils took the 

role of film and digital media 

students, explored the campus and 

were awarded for their fantastic 

contribution. A massive well done! 

Leavers Prom 27 June 2024  

Sixth formers joined the Year 11 

students to enjoy a night at 

Fazakerley Social Club for their 

prom.  It was a fantastic evening 

and a great way to celebrate the 

end of their exams and the school 

year.    

 We would like to wish this year's 

sixth form leavers the very best 

of luck and wish them all every 

success in the future.  Well done 

also to those sixth formers who 

stayed with us until the end of 

term working on their life skills.   



  

Speke  

Careers week  

Pupils had lots of fun during 

careers week. We had visitors 

from many different industries 

including floristry, fashion, 

construction, hairdressing, and 

hospitality. Thank you to the 

parents/carers who offered and 

gave up their time to support the 

careers fair at Speke. Pupils at 

Speke also had an assembly 

delivered by Neil the school 

careers advisor.  

 

 
Pupils also took part in a design 

workshop with Liverpool fashion 

designer Kirsty Doyle. The work 

they produced will be on display 

over the summer at Williamson Art 

Gallery. See info below.  

 

 
The summer term saw the arrival 

of the school chickens on the 

Speke site. Bev and Cilla have 

settled extremely well into the 

Bank View community and pupils 

enjoy taking on leadership roles to 

care for them. We have used the 

eggs to make cakes and scrambled 

egg in school.  

 

 Speke Base Class   
We have enjoyed going to the 

Inclusive Hub and using the 

exercise machines and learning how 

to box. 

In PSHE we have been learning 

about ‘Financial Decision Making’ so  

the pupils saved money up over the 

half-term and then budgeted to go 

on a trip to B and M.  

                



  

 

 
 

 

As you are already aware, Bank View School has been working hard this 

year to achieve the Leading Parent Partnership Award (LPPA).    
  

We are very pleased and proud to announce that Bank View School has 

recently achieved this prestigious award.   
  

Many thanks to all parents, carers, students, staff and governors for 

working together, providing support and feedback, helping Bank View School 

achieve the LPPA.   
  

Research shows that when parents / carers are involved, children do better 

and achieve more. Parents, carers and family members are by far the most 

important influence on their child's lives. By becoming involved in the life of 

your child's school you can show your child that their education is important 

to you.    

   

Once again, many thanks for your help, support, cooperation and feedback 

during the past year, and we look forward to building on these relationships 

over the next academic year.   
  

Have a great Summer!   
  

Katherine, Corinne and Tony   

LPPA Co-ordinators   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 GCSE Art Exhibition.  

A lovely evening celebrating the 

beautiful work  & tremendous 

effort of our Year 11's.  



  

 

 

Can all parents/carers please 

ensure they have seesaw app 

downloaded.  This allows you to 

see all the pupils work and 

achievements in class.  It also 

allows us to send any letters and  

you can download the seesaw app 

from the app store – if you need a 

new invitation sent to your email 

please contact 

m.armstrong@bankview.liverpool.sc

h.uk or 

devine.j@bankview.liverpool.sch.uk 

 

SchoolMoney is now live 

You don’t need to sign up to this 

system as it is done automatically 

through the school and as long as 

you have provided us with up to 

date contact details we will send 

you a password within a few days 

of getting everything set up. This 

password will give you access to 

your SchoolMoney account where 

you can pay for any items we have 

requested from you. 

Once up and running you will then 

be able to book in your child’s 

school meals for the week and pay 

online.  Any further queries please 

do not hesitate to contact the 

school office. 

Uniform 

A polite reminder please that all 

students need to wear the correct 

uniform for school. 

Students who arrive in school 

without the correct uniform on will 

be provided with uniform or 

parents/carers will be asked to 

bring it to school. 

If you have issues with your child 

wearing any of the school’s uniform 

please contact your child’s form 

teacher.  

The school uniform with the school 

badge is available to buy at  

We now have a new uniform 

supplier please see details below. 

 

Lisa's Schoolwear 72 Priory Road, 

Anfield, Liverpool, L4 2RZ 

  

275 East Prescot Road, Knotty 

Ash, Liverpool, L14 2DB 

the cost of a school meal has 

increased to £2.20 per day. 

Bank View Website 

Don’t forget to check 

our website for 

photographs of what’s 

mailto:m.armstrong@bankview.liverpool.sch.uk
mailto:m.armstrong@bankview.liverpool.sch.uk
mailto:devine.j@bankview.liverpool.sch.uk


  

been happening (under latest 

news), policies and curriculum 

information.  

We will use this and SeeSaw 

messages to let you know what is 

happening in school. Please let us 

know if there is anything else you 

feel would be useful to include on 

the website. 

Attendance 
We continue to all work together 

to improve the whole school 

attendance and reduce the number 

of pupils who are classed as a 

persistent absentee (PA).  

We are working with the Home 

School Support, a service 

commissioned by the DfE to 

support schools with attendance to 

support some of our pupils and 

their families. 

 

We held our final attendance 

assembly of 2023-24 on Thursday. 

Any students whose attendance 

was above 90%, 92%, 97% and 

100% had their names entered 

into a draw for the chance to win 

vouchers There were two draws, 

one for the last term and whole 

school year. 

As ever, next year we want more 

names in these draws. 

There were also awards for pupils 

who have shown improvement in 

their attendance. 

There is information about our 

attendance policy and support we 

can offer on the attendance tab 

on the school website.  

 

Medical Appointments 
Any child attending a 

medical appointment, 

please bring in your 

medical card/letter 

so we can authorise your absence. 

Without proof, your absence will 

be marked unauthorised.  Please 

ensure your child comes into school 

before or after their appointment. 

Medical Absences 
The school will not authorise any 

absences unless they received the 

following: 

1. A copy of a prescription. 

2. A Compliment slip from a 

chemist of any medication that has 

been bought over the counter for 

the pupil. 

Or 

2. Show the school any 

medication given to the pupil 

by their doctor. 

Pupil Absence 
All parents/carers must contact 

the school office in the morning if 

your child will be off ill. Without a 

telephone call your child will be 

marked unauthorised.  Escorts are 

NOT responsible for passing on 

messages that your child is ill. 

Pupil Information 



  

We would like to remind all 

parents of the importance of 

providing the school with any 

change of address or phone 

numbers, please let the school 

office know immediately.   

Please fill in the information if 

there are any changes and send 

into school as soon as possible.  

Email or send info via the parent 

app. 

 

Pupil Name: 

……………………………………………………… 

New Home No: 

………………………………………………………………… 

New Mobile No: 

………………………………………………………………… 

New Address:…………………………………… 

………………………………………………………………… 

Postcode….………………… 

Email address: ………………………………… 

 

 



  

 
Summer HAF (Holiday Activities & Food) – Merseyside Play Action Council (merseyplay.com) 

 
https://sway.cloud.microsoft/zxPwvnhEairJ28dc?ref=Link 

https://merseyplay.com/summer-haf-holiday-activities-food/
https://sway.cloud.microsoft/zxPwvnhEairJ28dc?ref=Link


  

Important Dates 2024/2025 

Autumn 2024 
 

Autumn Term 2023 

Monday 2nd September – Friday 25th October 2024 

 

Monday 2nd, 3rd & 4th September Inset Days 

 

All students to return 5th September normal time. 

 

Half Term 

Monday 28th October – Friday 1st November 

  

Monday 4th November – Friday 20th December 

 

Christmas Break - Monday 23rd December – Friday 3rd January 2025 

  

Spring 2025 

 
Spring Term 

Monday 6th January – Friday 14th February 

 

Half Term 

Monday 17th – Friday 21st February 

  

Monday 24th February – Friday 4th April 

Easter break - Monday 7th April – Monday 21st April (Easter weekend – 

Friday 18th - Monday 21st April) 

  

Summer 2025 

 
Summer 

Tuesday 22nd April – Friday 23rd May 

 

May Day - Monday 5th May 

 

Half Term 

Monday 26th May – Friday 30th May 

Monday 2nd June – Tuesday 22nd July 



  

BANK VIEW SCHOOL CALENDER 2024-2025 

 

• Inset Days to be confirmed. 

 

September 2024 
Su M Tu W Th F S 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30      

       

 

 

October 2024 
Su M Tu W Th F S 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

       

 

 
      

 

 

November 2024 
Su M Tu W Th F S 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

       

 

 
      

 

 

December 2024 
Su M Tu W Th F S 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

       
 

 

January 2025 
Su M Tu W Th F S 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

       
 

 

February 2025 
Su M Tu W Th F S 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28  

       
 

 

March 2025 
Su M Tu W Th F S 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      
 

 

April 2025 
Su M Tu W Th F S 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30    

       
 

 

May 2025 
Su M Tu W Th F S 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

       
 

 

June 2025 
Su M Tu W Th F S 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30      

       
 

 

July 2025 
Su M Tu W Th F S 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

       
 

 

August 2025 

Su M Tu W Th F S 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       
 

      

      

 School Closed/Holidays                     In-Set Day no school for students 

   

  


